                  Newtown Babe Ruth Softball Meeting Minutes            

                                         Nov.10, 2010

Meeting called to order at 7:30 pm by President Pat Reilly
October 2010 minutes read by Wendy Merrick, amended and approved
Attendance:      Jeff Mubarek, Wendy Merrick, Fred Ryan, Staci Nicholson, Chris Silvaggi, Scott Beals, Kathy Beals, Keith Cheh, Paul Flint, Sue Gouveia, Tamara Doherty, Stacia Laaksonen

Treasurer’s Report:    Staci N.

Checking Account is at $4000 after all checks are cleared; Money Market >$18,000.  In process of changing accounts to Newtown Savings Bank on 11/12/10.  Will make change gradually.  Travel program in the red by $136. Fall ball is ahead. Spring ball lost money – fee adjustments will be made for 2011 season. 

President’s Report:     Pat Reilly

Transition is going well.  Scott and Allan will continue to work together to make the Director of Operations transition complete.

Director of Operations:    Scott Beals

Bins at all fields have been cleaned out and moved to storage shed. Batting cage is also down.  Staci N. will have electric shut off.  Full inventory to be completed - gauging a number of bats seem to be missing.  Bats will be clearly marked as NBSB property.
Port-o-potty is still at Liberty Field.

Report of Committees:

 Fall season update:   Keith/Jeff

Overall fall season went well.  Younger division coaches very involved.  U10 –helped to work on communication with other towns early on to play by appropriate rules.

Continue to stress owning own equipment – esp helmets due to Lice outbreaks in school.

Fall Pitching Clinic with Cathy Byrne was well received with 16 girls participating. 

U8s beginning to pitch well.  Parents more positive feedback this year – better received with set teams.  Season ending event went well – good participation.

  Winter Clinic:   Staci L.

Clinic to be held at NYA on Saturdays for 90 minute session, either 5-6:30 or 6:30 to 8pm.  Brochure reviewed. Clinic will include general skills and break out sessions for pitching and catching for an extra fee.  Pitching will be 45 minute sessions with 6 girls each. There will also be 1 scrimmage in each session.  Break even point is 32 participants.  Registration is being developed and should open by Dec 1.  Staci L. will meet with instructors after hearing from Ken Roche as we are splitting the 3 hour session with NBRB – 90 min each.  Newtown Softball coaches will be expected to assist with clinics as last year.  Equipment needed – 10” softies for younger girls – won’t get hurt or be afraid.  Possibly purchase JUGS Lit Flit Machine.  Full budget with equipment list presented to Board.

Unfinished Business:   None
New Business: 
Pat Reilly motioned to accept 2011 volunteer slate as stated – Approved by all.

Travel Director – Paul Flint

Division Director, U8 – Chris Silvaggi,  U10- Jeff Mubarek,  U12 – Tamara Doherty

U6 and U12 TBD

Special Events Coordinator – Kathleen Mulligan;  Fields Coordinator – Allan Linden

Web Site Coordinator – Kathy Beals;                     Registration Coodinator – Kathy Beals

Insurance Coordinator – Staci Nicholson               Babe Ruth Coordinator – Pat Reilly;
Equipment Coordinator – Keith Cheh                    Umpire Coordinator – Staci Laaksonen
Uniform Coordinators – Staci Laaksonen and Staci Nicholsen

Player Development Coordinators – Staci Laaksonen and Keith Cheh

Unfilled positions : Public Relations Coord., Sponsorship Coord., Scheduling Coord., andPlayer Agent Coord. Pleas contact Pat Reilly if interested in any position.
Photography vendor for 2011: best option is same as Spring – Sue Gouveia and Kathleen Mulligan have worked out other options to provide best for league. Of primary importance is a Team Manager or contact person to set up photos.

Capital Improvements for 2011:

Possibility of canopy for foul balls – no decision at this time, mostly felt it would interfere in game.

Screen at Liberty Field is missing -$275 replacement cost

Line Field Markers – primary need is for Travel:  P&R lines all fields 1x/week – their rule is only P&R allowed to line fiels.

Benches at Reed may need to be cemented in as they are dragged to the soccer fiels many times.  Also question need to chain boxes to fence as one box was moved.

Travel Director:  Paul Flint

Paul will attend CVFL meeting in Southington on Dec 5.  Primary question is whether or not to include U10 in this league – significant increases in # of games/ commitment.

Already registered U10 and 12 for Pony League – Certificate of Intent is complete – Staci N. will pay fees.

FCFSL meeting is January 31.  Babe Ruth meeting is also in January – Paul and Pat will attend.

Important to have coaches certified and determine Head coaches.

Park and Rec fee is now $20/player using the field.

Next meeting: Budget for Spring and determination of Spring Fees. 
Submitted by Wendy Merrick, Secretary,  11/2010
